MINUTES
HARRIS COUNTY IMPROVEMENT DISTRICT NO. 4

March 10, 2017

The Board of Directors (the “Board”) of Harris County Improvement District
No. 4 d/b/a The Energy Corridor District (the “District”) met in regular session, open
to the public, on the 10th day of March, 2017, at 757 Eldridge Parkway, Suite 700,
Houston, Texas, inside the boundaries of the District, and the roll was called of the
members of the Board:

David W. Hightower President

Robert Halick Vice President
Steve West Secretary

Brandon Kerr Assistant Secretary
D. Bruce Fincher Director

Peter Elgohary Director

Peter D. Johnston Director

Chuck Cervas Director

Peter Lee Director

and all of the above were present except Director Fincher, thus constituting a quorum.

Also present at the meeting were Clark Martinson, Executive Director for the
District; Ali Lamkahouan, Controller for the District; Kelly Rector, TDM Program
Manager for the District; Fabiana Demarie, Urban Planner for the District; Rachael
Weaver, Community Relations Coordinator for the District; Sarah McDonner,
Communications Coordinator for the District; Ellen Dortenzo, Farmers Market Manager
for the District; Michelle Lofton of ETI Bookkeeping Services; Pat Hall of Equi-Tax, Inc.;
Scott Saenger, Darren Willis, and Joseph Reza of Jones & Carter, Inc.; Ty Jacobson and
Steve Spillette of CDS Market Research; Sergeant Phillip Bennett of Harris County
Constable Precinct 5, Michael Moore of Texas Central Partners, LLC; and Jessica
Holoubek and Cheryl Panozzo of Allen Boone Humphries Robinson LLP (“ABHR").

ESTABLISH A QUORUM AND CALL THE MEETING TO ORDER

Having established that a quorum of the Board was present, Director Hightower -
called the meeting to order.

MINUTES
The Board first considered the minutes of the February 10, 2017, regular meeting.

Following discussion and review, Director Kerr moved to approve the minutes as
submitted. The motion was seconded by Director Elgohary and passed unanimously.
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